Lindenwood College

BULLETIN



The dance has a place in college activities at Lindenwood. Shown here are members of Orchesis, dance society, presenting a vesper program in Roemer Auditorium. From the left: Margery Null, Janice Gordon, Paula Moore, Bonita Lou Holt (kneeling) Priscilla Lord, Joy Garnholz, Mary Ann Todsen and Barbara Smith.

'Pop' Ordelheide Retires

In 1914 Harry P. Ordelheide accepted responsibility as Superintendent of Buildings and Grounds at Lindenwood College. At that time there were two buildings on the campus. Mr. Ordelheide has seen the college grow and during thirty-eight years in which he has served the institution, he has contributed significantly to its strength.

He has indicated his desire to retire but has agreed to stay on to serve in an advisory capacity until the end of the current college year.

He is known to thousands of Lindenwood former students and alumnae as "Pop," the man whose never failing friendliness helped to make Lindenwood their home. He has been happy, faithful and devoted in his service to the college, in his cooperation with his colleagues, and in his friendship to the students. Literally thousands of students at Lindenwood remember "Pop" with affection and deep appreciation.

Members of the administration and faculty of the College rejoice not only in the long period of competent service that Mr. Ordelheide has given Lindenwood but also in the deep devotion he has given the college and the sincere friendship he has given us.

F. L. McCLUER, President

More or Less Personal

Miss Barbara Allen, of Prestonburg, Ky., Class of '50, is now working at the D'Arcy Advertising Co. in St. Louis. She is living with Miss Mary Lou Matthews, of Neosho, Mo., Class of '51, who is associate editor of Prom magazine.

Miss Brooks Ann Cole, who attended Lindenwood in 1928-29, has joined the staff of Radio Station KFAL in Fulton, Mo. She had previously been city editor of the Fulton Daily Sun-Gazette.

Miss Carolyn Platt, of Jefferson City, Mo., Class of '44, is executive director of the Girl Scouts of Lincoln, Nebr. Before going to Lincoln in 1947, she was with the Girl Scouts in San Mateo, Calif.

Miss Marianne Mohl, an exchange student at Lindenwood in 1948-49 from Denmark, writes that she has passed her "first part" examinations at the University of Copenhagen. Last summer she taught in an institution for "backward difficult" girls on Funen, an island between Jutland and Zealand.

Mrs. James L. Edel (Polly Percival, Class of '44) writes that she and her husband are now living at 1104 Twenty-sixth St., Des Moines, Iowa. Before her marriage she was director of music and dancing at the Avery Coonley School in Downers Grove, Ill.

Miss Ladeen Ostmann, Class of '48, received her law degree from Washington University in St. Louis last June and has passed the state bar examination and is working in St. Louis. Her address is 5604 Waterman Ave.

Miss Kathryn Shaddock, of Camden, Ark., Class of '51, is now teaching in the El Dorado, Ark., High School. Her address is 420 Thompson Ave., El Dorado.

Miss Imogene Rindsig, who attended Lindenwood in 1945-47, is working for an oil company in Midland, Texas, and is living at 300 North Pecos St., Midland.

Mrs. James T. Shafter writes that she is now living at Richlands, N. Car. Mrs. Shafter was Carolyn Mertz and she attended Lindenwood in 1945-47.

In this Issue:

Student Political Conventions

Page Three

Alumnae Clubs

Page Four

Annual Dues Drive

Page Five

Alumnae News

Pages Seven and Eight

LINDENWOOD COLLEGE BULLETIN

Vol. 125

MARCH, 1952

No. 6

A monthly paper published by LINDENWOOD COLLEGE ST. CHARLES, MO.

Entered at the St. Charles Post Office as Second Class Matter

Congressman Brownson and Senator Humphrey to Be Convention Keynoters

More Than Forty Universities and Colleges Will Send Delegations to National Student Political Conventions at Lindenwood on March 20-21 and 22

KEYNOTE addresses at the national student political conventions to be held on the Lindenwood campus March 20 to 22 will be delivered by United States Senator Hubert H. Humphrey of Minnesota and Congressman Charles B. Brownson of Indiana. Senator Humphrey will speak for the Democratic Party and Congressman Brownson for the Republicans. More than forty universities and colleges have already made reservations for delegations for the conventions.

Senator Humphrey is recognized as one of the forceful leaders of his party in the United States Senate. At one time a professor of political science at the University of Minnesota, he held several important administrative positions in war agencies during World War II and in 1945 was elected Mayor of Minneapolis. He was elected to the Senate in 1948.

Congressman Brownson, whose home is in Indianapolis, was a Lieutenant Colonel in the Army and served as Executive Officer to the G-I staff of Gen. Omar Bradley in Europe. After VE Day, he flew to the Philippines as a member of the staff which planned the invasion of Japan. He was elected to Congress in 1950 and is the first Republican from his district in twenty-two years. He was born in Jackson, Mich., where the Republican Party was founded, in 1914, Congressman Brownson is a successful business man in Indianapolis.

It is expected that attendance from other schools at the political conventions will exceed the record set in 1948 when forty-seven universities and colleges sent 208 delegates to the campus. The keynote addresses that year were delivered by United States Senator Robert A. Taft for the Republicans and United States Senator Joseph C. O'Mahoney for the Democrats. Under the convention rules, each participating institution may send five delegates to each convention. The number of votes alloted to each delegation is determined by the enrollment of the school it represents. The rules of procedure will be adopted by the conventions when they are organized.

The conventions will follow closely the pattern of the actual national conventions, which will be held this year in Chicago. They will adopt platforms, hear nominating speeches, and nominate candidates for President and Vice-President. Many of the convention sessions will be broadcast. As was the case four years ago, the student conventions will be watched closely by leaders of both parties as an indication of political trends in this country.

Badges for the convention will be provided by Lindenwood and the contract for decorations for the conventions has been let. Dr. Homer Clevenger, head of Lindenwood's Department of History and Political Science, is general chairman of the committee on arrangements. Miss Mary Lichliter has been named chairman of Decorations, Badges and Housing and Mrs. Betty Winter is chairman of the committee planning social events for the visitors.

Dr. Siegmund Betz is the campus sponsor for the Republican Party and Dr. John Moore is sponsoring the Democratic Party. General chairman on the campus for the Republicans is Miss Mary Beth Banta, and Nell Culver is general chairman for the Democrats. Lindenwood's delegates to both conventions will be elected by the students.

Included in the list of schools which have made reservations for their delegations are: University of Missouri; Notre Dame University; St. Louis University; Vanderbilt University; Wabash College; Fontbonne College; University of Illinois; Southern Illinois University; Carthage College; Westminster College; University of South Dakota; College of St. Thomas; Milliken University; St. Mary's College; CulverStockton College; Central College; the Principia; Franklin College, Blackburn College and Harris State Teachers College.

The student conventions, Dr. Frank L. McCluer, president of Lindenwood, points out, offer an opportunity for college students to add to their interest in and understanding of current political issues and political activities. "This is democracy at work," he added. "This is an opportunity for the demonstration of keen political thought, oratory and democratic competition and for the practical application of the political science theories taught in the classroom."

Variety of Activities Reported by Lindenwood Alumnae Clubs

By MRS. MARY BRYANT, Alumnae Secretary

THE Des Moines, Iowa, Club, is gunning for new members and asks that any interested Linden-wooders living in the Des Moines area make themselves known to the club secretary, Mrs. H. J. Wilson (Ruth Jamison), 249 Fifty-first St. President of the club is Mrs. Richard F. Rabe (Nancy Jane Riggs), 744 Forty-second St., and the treasurer is Miss Harriet Liddle, 711 Fifty-sixth St.

Latest news we have from the Central Indiana Club is of a luncheon during Christmas holidays for students now in Lindenwood from Indianapolis, Bedford, and New Castle, Ind., which was reported as a gala affair. Mrs. Miller E. Spears (Lucia Scofield), 5234 Graceland Ave., Indianapolis, is president.

Denver and Tulsa clubs take laurels for sending in the most alumnae dues from members.

The Kansas City Club, which has 74 members on its roster, has monthly meetings; some of them noon luncheons and some evening desserts. Next ones on the schedule are a luncheon on March 20 and a dessert on April 17. Mrs. William W. Weeks (Frances Lee Metzger), 4826 Booth St., is president. An important activity of the club is raising money for a Lindenwood scholarship. The main money-raiser is the sale of canned chicken, but there's also an annual summer white elephant sale and an occasional bake sale.

The St. Charles club went all out with a bazaar in the fall to raise scholarship funds, as did the St. Louis Afternoon Club. Since then, programs for the monthly meetings have varied. In February the St. Charles Club, which has an average attendance of 45, had an audience of 80 at a dinner meeting to hear a talk on the F. B. I. A musical is planned for the March meeting, and in April an alumna, Mrs. Leland S. Cunningham (Martha Lemmon) of the personnel staff of Stix, Baer & Fuller department store in St. Louis, will speak. Miss Dorothy Ely of the college English staff is president.

Guests at the February meeting of the St. Louis Afternoon Club were Dean Eunice C. Roberts and students from the Speech Department. Mrs. J. Glennon Schreiber (Virginia Porter), 255 Edwin St., Glendale, is president.

At its last monthly dinner, the St. Louis Evening Club heard a talk on fashions by Madame Helene Lyolene, visiting consultant in design at the college. Dr. Mary Terhune, head of the modern language department, also attended. The President is Miss Rosemary Dron, 2659 State St., Granite City, Ill.

Washington, D. C., alumnae had as their guests at a luncheon on January 5, President and Mrs. McCluer and Dean Roberts. Dr. McCluer showed recent movies of the college.

One of the most lively clubs is in Los Angeles. Mrs. Conn Gertmenian (Doris Nahigian), 925 Columbia Ave., South Pasadena, is president. The group meets on the third Saturday of each month, October through June, usually with luncheon meetings in members' homes with several hostesses each time. Besides some local philanthropy and lots of sociability, the club provides a yearly Lindenwood scholarship.

Faculty Members Appear on Variety of Programs

Dr. Franc L. McCluer, Lindenwood's president, addressed a luncheon meeting of the Classroom Teachers Association in St. Louis on February 26. The meeting was held in connection with the convention of the American Association of School Administrators.

On February 8 and 9, Dr. Eunice C. Roberts, dean of the faculty, attended the first annual Tri-State Faculty Conference on "Religion and Higher Education" at Park College, Parkville, Mo. She addressed the Park College student body and participated in a panel discussion on "The Campus, Faculty and the Spiritual Crisis." In January Dr. Roberts spoke on "The Importance of Liberal Arts Training for Women" at the American Conference of Academic Deans in Washington, D. C. Dr. Roberts is a member of the Executive Council of the Conference.

Charles C. Clayton, instructor in journalism and national president of Sigma Delta Chi, addressed the Milwaukeee, Wis., Press Club on February 19 and was a member of a panel on "Pressure Groups and the Schools" at the convention of the American Association of School Administrators on February 26.

Miss Kathryn Hankins Is Elected to Church Council

Miss Kathryn Hankins, professor emeritus of Classical Languages, who retired last June as a member of the faculty and alumnae secretary, has been elected second vice-president of the Topeka, Kan., Council of Church Women. Miss Hankins, who will serve a two-year term, is the council representative of First Presbyterian Church in Topeka.

An interesting letter from Mrs. John Martin Staton (Bertha Florence Ward, 1945-46) tells of her life in Mexico City, where her husband is attached to the American Embassy.

Approximately 200 Pay Dues in Response to President's Request

APPROXIMATELY 200 Lindenwood alumnae have responded to the request made by summer by Mrs. Doris B. Pree, president of the Lindenwood Alumnae Association, to pay their annual dues of \$1 to the association. It is expected that many others will do so in the next few months. The list includes:

1883-Olla Barnett Sutherland

1886-Anna Newlon Cooper

1889-Edna Caffee Brown

1890-Alice Linnemann

1891-Anna Haeussler Roth

1893-Alma Stumberg

1896-Nellie Ingram Baker

1897-Fannie Gray Cribbs

1898-Hulda Linnemann

1900—Helene Stumberg

1902-Florence Harvey Tripp

1904-Kathryn Linnemann

1905-Florence Bloebaum Null

1907—Olive Gray Hardaway

1908-Edna Hanna

1910-Serita Kathryn Lake McAdams

1911-Lota Lankford Fetty, Faye Kurre Prill, Tonina Carr Vogt

1912—Beula Fickel Katzung, Elizabeth Christy Klosner, Frances Prill Niemeyer

1913—Geraldine Whyte Witt

1914—Cornelia Powell Du Hadway, Laurena Oliver Hickman, Mildred McElhannon Nobel, Ethel Loretta Chadsey Sanders

1916—Elsie Porth Baldwin, Una Davis Cosgrove, Helen Chesbrough Kinell, Kathleen Pieper Rauch

1917—Florence Esther Dagen Samuels

1920—Cornelia Achelpohl, Ruby Gray Beech, Liu Udsted

1921—Dorothy Dunn

1923—Wilma Gladish Blount, Leatha Cross Dean, Marian Titus Ellis, Dorothy Ely, Annie Brooks Gardner, Almira Kupka Kemper, Helen Rakestraw, Lucille Wingate Sharp, Leone Voorhees Walsh

1924—Gladys Campbell, Maurine McMahan Dameron, Vesta Mudd Gnaegy, Ruth Kern Messing, Mary Hinkle Scott, Marjorie E. Turpin, Ruth Steedman Wright

1925—Virginia Bradstreet Ackert, Grace Mason Eynon, Bernice Diekroeger Karrenbrock, Elizabeth Harris Klopfenstein

1926—Naomi Barkley, Beryl Wade Blunn, Alice Betty Hansbrough, Irene Atkins Johnstone, Aliene Cherry Reed, Ada Belle Files Spencer

1927—Edna May Stubbius Davisson, Gladys Tolleson Kirkland, M. Frances Lynch, Corenne Placek, H. Sue Salmon, Norma Sabin Wallingford, Dorothy Rump Wilkin

1928—Emma Monier Allen, Rose Parmelee Foster, Mercedes Bryan Hawkins, Marie Lansing Hillman, Elizabeth Barnes Mapes, Alberta Simpson Mattison, Madeline Gordon Morgan

1929—Marguerite Denise Broking, Agnes Currie, Gladys Halliburton, Betty Foster Longworthy, Franza Marten, Arlene Ewing La Masters, Dorothy Gehlback Ordelheide, Joyce Saunders, Lucie Scofield Spears, Frances Caskey Sullivan

1930—Helen Culbertson Beste, Emily Alice Harris Dunham, Fern Haliburton, Helen Bopp Metzger

1931 — Johnnie Elizabeth Riner, Helen Weber Wholen, Dorothy Johnson Whisenart

1932 — Verna M. Bredenbeck Beeson, Virginia Thompson Burgh, Barbara Ringer Hamill, Ruth Finch Harrison, Frances Kayser, Ruth Buckley Lundy, Vivian Fairfield Taylor, Betty Weinert.

1933—Eleanor McFarland Kehl, Harriette Gannaway Kern, Elanor Krieckhaus Kling, Maurine Mc-Clure Milligan, Betty Hosmer Mossman, Arametha McFadden Novinger, Velma Olsen, Elizabeth England Rowe, Ruth Dugan Tanner, Gretchen Hunker Wolter

1934—Alda Schierding Childress, Sylvia Knothe George, Marietta Hansen Hunsche, Virginia Sterling Krueger, Bernice Thomas Miller, Lucille Crist Shaffer

1935—Gwendolyn Loser, Virginia Porter Schreiber 1936—Louise Alewel Barrow, Wilma Hoen Gardner, Lenore Emilie Schierding Horn, Ernestine Thro

Magner

1937—Celeste Lang Hooke

1938—Margaret Downs Brown, Peggy O'Connor Duff, Miriam Harris Goldberg, Mary Frances Reid, Marie Christensen Robb, Peggy Roseberry Taylor

1939—Mary Books, Rosemary Williams Thomas

1940—Sara Wilson Barker, Elizabeth Siegismund Deardorff, Jacqueline Howard, Mary Jane Robon Humphries, Helen Bruns Jolly, Mildred Niedergerke Reuter, Dorothy Owen Siebert

1941—Caroline Bower Drake, Betty Parrish Van Hoose, Dorothy Keyes Lammers, Sybil Thomas Line, Adelaide Wilke

1942—Marjorie Abeling, Evelyn Cohen Fox, Phyllis Carpenter Gamble, Doris Nahigian Gertmenian, Polly Pollock Holway, Dorothy Meyer, Betty Burnham Ziegler

1943 — Marian Louise Pendarvis Keehn, Doris Banta Pree

1944—Grace Gray Arseneau, Martha Issakoff Behrens, Mary Elizabeth Herd Bouliane, Druzella Hanshew Darbenspeck, Charlotte Galm McClenny, Elizabeth Mudd Rauch

1945—Donna Halliday Hopper, Ila Jean Weilar Hayes, Margaret M. Burton Jones, E. Janey Rasdal (Continued on page 6)

What Former L. C. Foreign Students are Doing

Miss Simone Meyer, of Bordeaux, France, who was a student at Lindenwood in 1950-51, is now studying at the University of Bordeaux. Her sister, Jacqueline is now on the campus as an exchange student.

In a letter to Dr. Elizabeth Dawson, Miss Jean Loo, Class of '51, writes that she is now teaching in the second grade in the public schools in Wahiawa, Hawaii. "When reading, writing and arithmetic make my children restless," she added, "I take them out walking on a dusty red plantation road and we become "Romanticists. I keep dreaming of a white Christmas and those unforgetable days at Lindenwood."

Mrs. T. C. Tso, who was Margaret Lu, Class of '49, writes that she is doing graduate work at the University of Maryland, and her husband has a position with the U.S. Department of Agriculture. They are living at 7502 Dartmouth Ave., College Park, Md.

Miss Birgit Johansson, who attended Lindenwood last year, is studying at a university in Sweden and has recently announced her engagement. Her address is C/o Wirsen, Dragarbrunnsg, 63, Uppsala, Sweden.

Danish Educator Addresses Lindenwood Convocation

Dr. Peter Manniche, founder and principal of the International People's College at Elsinore, Denmark, visited the campus on February 20 and 21. He addressed the faculty on "The Danish Folk High School" and spoke at a student convocation on "Education Toward International Understanding."

Dr. Theodore A. Gill Is Religious Emphasis Speaker

The Rev. Dr. Theodore A. Gill, pastor of West End Presbyterian Church, New York City, was the speaker for Religious Emphasis Week on the campus the week of February 3-7. Dr. Gill is chairman of the Westminster Foundation at Columbia University and is a member of the Commission on Theology of the International Missionary Council.

Alumnae Pay Dues

(Continued from page 5)

Kuska, Elnor Ritter Lammers, Nancy Tapp Ward, Ruth Painter Zager

1946 - Dorothy Niedner Finck, Sonya Goulden Jacobs, Mabel Wilkins Salfin, Helen Joan Stahl Walter 1947—Rosemary Dron, Melba Lee Gray, Mary Ruth Platt

1948 — Margaret Ann (Polly) Ganssle, Mary Marsh, Dorothy Sandmann Morgan, Ladeen Ostmann, Melva Stablhut

1949-Margaret Lu Tso, Folsta Bailey

1950-Marilyn Adair Gover, Helen Jones, Shirley

Ten Freshmen To Be Initiated In Alpha Lambda Delta

Ten members of the Freshman Class will be initiated into Alpha Lambda Delta, national honor society for freshmen women, on March 10. They are: Doris Ann Beaumar, Jill Gingell, Deane Keeton, Susan Kennedy, Cara Jean McClelland, Carol McGaughey, Dorothy Neblett, Barbara Shuttleworth, Mary Ann Thielecke, and Jean Thiery. These students have made a grade point average of 3.5 or more while carrying an academic load of at least fifteen hours.

The Lindenwood chapter of the society was installed in December, 1949. Officers of the chapter are: Arleen Becker, president; Beverly Trescott, secretary and Carolyn Smith, treasurer. Faculty members of the chapter are Dr. Eunice Roberts, Miss Mary Lichliter, Dr. Elizabeth Dawson and Dr. Alice Parker.

Pate Munday, Loma Ostmann, Patricia Brown Shafer 1951-Ann Baldwin, Jayne Collins, Sylvia Diane George, Bettye Lechleiter, Alice Mack, Rose Marie Murphy, Joyce Powell Reed

1952—Dorothy Caldwell

1953-Charlotte Rae Barr

BIRTHS

William Farragut is the name chosen for the son born to Maj. and Mrs. Charles J. White, of Oklahoma City, Okla., on December 20. Mrs. White was Jean McMurry, daughter of William F. McMurry, Director of Admissions at Lindenwood. She attended Lindenwood in 1941-43. Young William has a brother, Charles Joseph, 51/2.

A daughter, who has been named Susan Jeanne, was born on December 29 to Mr. and Mrs. Theodore Huesemann, of 14777 Agnes St., Wyandotte, Mich. Mrs. Huesemann was Jeanne Harmon, Class of '43.

A son, who has been named David Murray, was born on February 13 to Mr. and Mrs. M. J. Everett, Jr., of 5209 St. Elmo Ave., Chattanago, Tenn. Mrs. Everett was Virginia Hicks and she attended Lindenwood in 1946-48.

Michale Robert is the name of the son born on August 2 to Mr. and Mrs. Robert Porter, of 1000 Jackson St., St. Charles. Mrs. Porter was Bette Earle Littrell, Class of '48.

Nancy Ann is the name chosen for the daughter born on February 1 to Dr. and Mrs. W. D. Henceroth, of 3411 N. Broadway, Grove City, Ohio. Nancy has two sisters, Martha, 71/2 and Jane 51/2, and a brother, Bill, 31/2. Their mother was Marjorie Green, Class of '41.

ALUMNAE NEWS FROM FAR AND NEAR

WEDDINGS

A February bride was Miss Sharron Winifred Smith, daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Shannon Winifred Smith, of Winfield, Kan. Miss Smith, who attended Lindenwood in 1948-49, chose February 17 as the date of her mariage to John Ellsworth Wynn at Winfield.

February 9 was the date chosen by Miss Gladys Miranda, daughter of Mrs. Ana de Miranda, for her marriage to Richard Robert Bartelme at Oberlin, Ohio. The bride attended Lindenwood in 1948-49.

On February 1, Miss Alice Rice Davis, daughter of Mrs. Frank M. Davis, of Richmond, Mo., was married to Robert Terrell Thornburg at Denver, Colo. The bride attended Lindenwood in 1931-33. She and her husband are now at home at the Washington Terrace Apartments, Jefferson City, Mo.

Miss Nell Holland Province, daughter of Paul W. Province, of Paducah, Ky., chose December 27 as the date of her mariage to Jack Daniel Shaw at Paducah. The bride attended Lindenwood in 1945-47.

Another December bride was Miss Suzanne Campbell, daughter of Col. and Mrs. Frank Pinkard Campbell, of Colorado Springs, Colo. Miss Campbell, who attended Lindenwood in 1947-49, chose December 22 as the date of her marriage to Richard Eloyd Morton at Colorado Springs.

February 9 was the date chosen by Miss Gladys Campbell, daughter of Mrs. Malcolm Henry Campbell of St. Louis, for her marriage in St. Louis to Cornelius Avery Billings. The bride, who is a member of the Class of '24, was president of the Lindenwood Alumnae Association from 1949 to 1951.

January 6 was the date chosen by Miss Shirley Laves, daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Mitchell Laves, of Dallas, Texas, for her marriage to Aaron Jack Pollock in Dallas. The bride attended Lindenwood in 1949-50.

On December 27, Miss Alice Walker Smith, of Bowling Green, Ky., daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Cooper R. Smith, was married to Joseph Otto Reneau at Bowling Green. The bride attended Lindenwood in 1947-49. She and her husband are now at home at 1638 Chestnut St., Bowling Green.

Miss Jayne Marie Taylor, daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Cecil H. Taylor, of Murfreesboro, Tenn., chose December 1 as the date of her marriage to Ben Franklin Powel, Jr. at Murfreesboro.

Headed for Lindenwood



Leslie Ann, daughter of Mr. and Mrs. George Schubert, of 209 Green Acres, Hobbs, N. Mex., posed for this picture when she was 4 months-old. Her mother was Genee Head.

BIRTHS

It is twin sons at the home of Mr. and Mrs. David Orrahood, of 6158 Kingsbury Ave., St. Louis. The twins, who have been named David Lindsey and John Thomas, were born on December 27. Their mother was Joyce Heldt, who attended Lindenwood in 1945-47.

A future Lindenwood girl is Myra Dean, who was born on December 9 to Dr. and Mrs. John D. Maddox, of 528 Pearl Ave., Joplin, Mo. Mrs. Maddox was Nelda Mae Party and she is a member of the Class of '35.

Michael Barnett is the name selected for the son born on December 8 to Mr. and Mrs. George Anderson, of 214 Monroe St., Vandalia, Ill. Mrs. Anderson was Jeane Sebastian, Class of '48, who was president of the Student Government Association in her Senior year.

Laurel Maud is the name of the daughter born to Mr. and Mrs. James A. Schoener, of 307 Kendall Ave., Topeka, Kan. on December 27. Mrs. Schoener was Florence Hersh and she attended Lindenwood in 1942-43.

Frederic Selzer is the name chosen for the son born on May 22, 1951 to Mr. and Mrs. Merle F. Wratislaw, of 1119 Prospect Blvd., Waterloo, Iowa. Mrs. Wratislaw was Lovelle Marie Selzer and she attended Lindenwood in 1946-47.

A daughter, who has been named Victoria Ann, was born on October 4 to Mr. and Mrs. John R. Matthews, of 550 S. Second St., Chillicothe, Ill. Victoria has two sisters, Debby, 3, and Pam, 1½. Mrs. Matthews was Marjory Evans Bluhm and she attended Lindenwood in 1940-42.

BIRTHS

Virginia Kay is the name of the daughter born on October 23 to Mr. and Mrs. John F. Burdine, of 4868 Santa Cruz Ave., San Diego, Cal. Mrs. Burdine was Edith V. Knotts, Class of '34.

A son, who has been named Clark Edwards, was born on August 12, 1951 to Mr. and Mrs. Evelyn Mead Parsons, of 409 Woodlawn Ave., Beckley, W. Va. Mrs. Parsons was Evelyn Mead and she attended Lindenwood in 1940-41.

IN MEMORIAM

We record with deep regret the death of Mrs. Gabriel Westly, of Manly, Iowa on August 29, 1951. Mrs. Westly was Jean Beatrice Cron and she attended Lindenwood in 1916-17. Lindenwood's alumnae and faculty extend their sincere condolences to the members of her family.

With deep regret we record the death of Mrs. Fannie Alderson Durell, of 1560 Downing St., Denver, Colo., on January 11, after a short illness. Mrs. Durell, who was Fannie Alderson, was 97 and was a member of the Class of 1874. Lindenwood's alumnae and faculty extend their sincere condolences to the members of her family.

5234 Graceland Avenue
Indianapolis, Indiana

St. Charles, Mo.

Return Postage Guaranteed

Entered as Second Class Matter at the Post Office at
St. Charles, Mo., under the Act of August 12, 1912.

Lindenwood

College

The Alumnae Can Help

We shall welcome recommendations of prospective students from alumnae and friends of the College. We hope you will not only send us the names of students, but will speak to these students about Lindenwood College. If a substantial number of the friends of Lindenwood should become very active in locating prospective students for us, calling them to the attention of the Director of Admissions, and following up

by telling these students something about the College, we shall have a great increase in enrollment. Your help in this matter is earnestly requested and will be sincerely appreciated.

The following form may be clipped and mailed to the Director of Admissions, Lindenwood College, St. Charles, Missouri.

F. L. McCLUER, President

To:	
Director of Admissions	(Date)
LINDENWOOD COLLEGE	
St. Charles, Missouri	
Name of prospective student	
Parents' name	
Address	
Class in high school	
Name of high school student is attending	
Comment and recommendation	
SIGNED	
Address	